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OPAL Highlights 

Dr. Lisa Dixon, the chair of OPAL Scientific Steering 
Committee, was Elected to the 2020 - 2021 National 
Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) Board of Directors for 
a three-year term. Read more at 
https://www.columbiapsychiatry.org/news/dr-lisa-dixon-
elected-nami-national-board-directors 
Dr. Marie Hansen, one of OPAL pilot awardees, 
received the American Psychological Association’s 
Division 18 Serious Mental Illness / Serious Emotional 
Disturbance (SMI/SED) Trainee Recognition Award via a 
virtual ceremony held during the 2020 Annual APA 
Convention. This award recognizes a current trainee 
who has demonstrated a strong commitment to working 
in the area of serious mental illness, through innovative 
research, program development, training 
and consultation, clinical work, advocacy, and/or a 
combination of the above. A prime criterion of the award 
is that the trainee’s work should reflect recovery and 
wellness principles.  
Congratulations to Dr. Dixon and Dr. Hansen! 

OPAL Research  

OPAL investigator Dr. Alice Medalia recently began a new R01 project 
entitled “Efficacy of Personalizing Cognitive Remediation for Schizophrenia 
by Targeting Impairments in Early Auditory Processing”. The study intends to 
enhance CR outcomes in schizophrenia spectrum disorders by identifying a 
scalable approach to optimizing and personalizing treatment. By facilitating a 
better understanding of EAP as a neurobehavioral marker, sensory 
processing as mechanism of change, and the essential CR treatment targets 
for EAP impaired CR participants , the 4 year study will inform improved 
clinical decision-making and guide clinical judgment about how to best 
provide cognitive training.  

Dr. Deidre Anglin, Associate Professor of City University of New York, was 
awarded an OPAL pilot project for 2021. The goal of this pilot project is to 
identify how anti-Black racism shapes social determinants (social, economic, 
and environmental conditions) for Black individuals with a first episode of 
psychosis (FEP) in ways that hinder recovery. The use of photovoice, a 
qualitative method that uses photos and accompanying narratives to reflect 
personal and community strengths and challenges, will enhance the ability to 
learn something new about optimizing early intervention from the perspective 
of Black young people in the community. 
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Voice from Stakeholders Advisory Board Committee 

In addition to our national Stakeholder Advisory Board committee (Ann Marie T. Sullivan, Ruth S. Shim, Brian M. Hepburn, Debra Joy 
Perez, Sherry Glied, Patricia E. Deegan), we have added new local provider (Mansour (Max) Banilivy, Michael Blady, Katariina Hoaas, 
Virna Little, Nadjete Natchaba, Jeanie Tse) and local consumer (Wendy Burch, Cory Muraglio, Garrett Smith, Tony Trahan, Carlton 
Whitemore) stakeholder advisory groups to better understand issues facing providers and consumers. Meetings were held quarterly to get 
input on what directions we should take and on how to make sure our interventions have real-world feasibility and applicability. Discussions 
especially on how COVID-19 is changing the delivery of health care and what is not going so well for services were highly focused in recent 
meetings to help OPAL Center best respond to the pandemic and to the additional evidence of injustice and disparities in our country.  


